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WICHITA, KAN. – A 68 year old Wichita woman lost over $15,000 last week when 

someone called saying they were from Amazon and that her account shows she just 
purchased a cellphone.  When the woman told the caller she did not buy a cellphone, 
the “Amazon representative” told her she was being transferred to her bank. There, a 
caller said he was transferring her to the Federal Trade Commission to report the scam.  
This is where the scammers convinced the woman to move everything in her bank 
account to cryptocurrency. 
  
Don’t allow anyone to transfer you to your bank.  Call your bank directly by using the 
phone number on your statement or the back of your debit or credit card. 
  
The government will never ask you to move money into cryptocurrency.  
 
If you believe you have been a victim of a scam, please report it to local law 
enforcement.  If you have questions, feel free to contact the Consumer Protection 
Division at 316-660-3653 or by email at consumer@sedgwick.gov.  
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